PTP Minutes – January 2014
1/14/14
President Heather Azeltine brought the meeting to order and introductions were made. 12 parents and faculty were at the meeting. 

Welcome/Introductions (Heather Azeltine):

· Feb 18th meeting schedule will be cancelled due to a family night.  A meeting will be added on April 15th. 

· Follow up on funding requests sponsored by PTP:

· 4th graders & 3rd/4th multi-age did Feed My Starving Children on 1/10.  It was a very fun event.  They packed over 14,000 meals, which will feed 36 children for an entire year!  They really felt ownership of being able to contribute to something bigger than their community.
· Upcoming sponsored events:

· 4th Grade Dulcimer Project is 1/23
· 5th Grade African Drumming Residency the week of 1/27

· Thank you letters from 5th graders for Biz Town.
Treasurer’s Report (Heather Azeltine in lieu of Cinda Lohmann):

· Placed a Spirit Wear order, primarily trinkets for Pep Fest.
· PTP copies expense was higher ($405.20) due to the PTP Directory.  Suggestion: PDF and e-mail to parents, instead of printing, for convenience of parents and a cost savings.  Maybe have all students/parents included as well, unless they opt out?  More discussion will need to be completed on this process for next school year.
· Funds available are $19,802.  Currently the plan is that we will most likely apply the funds towards the Outdoor Learning Center. PTP tries to spend all funds raised within the recent school year as often as possible.
· Suggestion: E-mail all parents at the end of the year sharing the money raised and what it was used towards (what PTP was able to provide to the school/students). 
· Teachers really appreciate the books that PTP funds donate to their classrooms annually.
· Suggestion: Instead of fundraising, could we request a donation from each family, similar to what the Northfield school district does?  If we raised the same amount of funds from the families as we received from the Chip Shoppe fundraiser, it would be $36 per student, which is probably too steep.  Plus many of the students enjoy the fundraising activity, as well as they really enjoy the limo ride.  Many families don’t know that they can simply donate funds instead of fundraising.  Next year maybe a letter should be put into the packet explaining that they can donate (in addition to or in lieu of fundraising), and state more clearly what the fundraising money will be used for.
Funding Requests (Michelle Griffin):
· Book fair luncheon twice a year – Stef Carlson: $150

· This request was already approved, but needed to be clarified that both book fair instances are approved
· Motion to approve: 1st - Tom Wroblewski, 2nd - Jen Cole
· Unanimous approval
· Bussing for 4th grade students to Feed My Starving Children

· The PTP Board already approved this request since the request was brought up and funding was needed between PTP meetings.
· 3rd-5th grade MYRA book challenge ($10 iTunes gift card for 40 students who are expected to complete the challenge) – Brook Berg: $400

· Motion to approve: 1st – Katie Anderson, 2nd – Stef Carlson

· Unanimous approval
· Annual school patrol trip to Twins game for 4th and 5th graders (bus only for 41 students) – Brook Berg: $294
· Motion to approve: 1st – Tom Wroblewski, 2nd – Teresa Gibbs
· Unanimous approval

· Michelle Griffin made a motion that PTP funds the tickets for the game as well, since the American Legion no longer can fund it.  The original plan was that the parents were going to be asked to pay for the tickets (@ $20 per ticket).  New total funded $1,114.
· This cost should be planned as an annual expense since PTP would like to provide it every year as a reward to the patrol.

· Field trip scholarships for families who are below poverty guidelines (15-20 students) - Beth Utz: $300
· Motion to approve: 1st – Katie Anderson, 2nd – Jen Cole

· Unanimous approval

· Nika Summer suggestion: Ideas around the Choose Kind theme – donate more for field trips, part of the profits from Choose Kind t-shirts, etc. go towards school scholarships (field trips, snack cart, etc.).  It was recommended that this would be a great project for the Student Council to work on.

· Another suggestion: Spirit Wear ‘buy-back’ where families can bring in Spirit Wear that they don’t use, and it can be repurposed to families who could use it on spirit days.
Principal Report/Discussion Topics (Kim Grengs):  
· 150 will-be Kindergarteners for next year, but we don’t have enough room.  We have around 121 right now.  There will be about 40 new families due to the attendance area changes, so what can we do for those families to welcome them?  Kim’s suggestion: A special open house in the evening with Student Council, School Patrol, current students to walk with the new students to answer their questions, Spirit Wear Store open, PTP on display, etc.  She anticipates 850 students in two years.  
· Other ideas:
· Highlight all of the activities we do as a school (Student Council, Science Fair, Read Aloud Night, Choose Kind, etc.)
· Set up each new student with a buddy who they can be paired with in May, so that when they come in Sept they will know someone.  Allow them to spend one day here so they can understand how the school flows as well.  
· Have one current student assigned to each new family to show them around during the Open House.
· Provide each new family a support contact whom they can refer to during the year.
· Upcoming events:
· 2/7 Pep Fest (6:00-8:30PM) – inflatables, DJ, pictures, food, snacks, games, etc.
· Purpose is to celebrate school spirit, not as a fundraiser
· The inflatables are paid for by Chip Shoppe 
· 2/18 Science Engineering Family Night (5:30-7:30PM) – free event sponsored by The Works with different activities around engineering and science
· 2/20 Science Night – recognize Science Fair participants
· 2/25 Kindergarten registration
· Beginning of Feb NWA testing for 2nd-5th grade plus 1st grade multi-age
· Conferences
· Choose Kind – students are taking on the task of showing compassion with others and choosing kind.  It’s been really great!
· Community Building Day this Thursday
· ‘Choose Kind’ t-shirt order form went out today to parents
· Two school days missed 1/6 & 1/7 due to the frigid temps – not decided yet, but most likely teachers will assign something to students that they will need to complete at home, which they would have done on the second missed day.  It could be digital, but K-2 can’t take their iPads home, so to be finalized and communicated soon.  The day the Governor cancelled school (Mon 1/6) does not have to be made up, but the second cancelled day (1/7) will need to be.
Spirit Wear (Katie Anderson):

· Ordered some trinkets for kids to buy at the Pep Fest.
· Heather’s suggestion: View Spirit Wear as a benefit for the students and school instead of a profit center.  Have an on-going inventory/balance that they can use the entire year to order with, such as $5,000.  
Volunteer Needs (Jen Cole):

· Pep Fest – unsure about the volunteer needs as of today
· Will send volunteer link to all parents via an e-blast from Kim

· Create an ‘opt-out’ option to get volunteer needs communicated via e-mail to all parents, instead of just the ones who requested to be looped in on volunteer needs?

Questions:

· Applebee’s – Tom Wroblewski would be interested in doing some sort of fundraising partnership with us  

· Let’s try it and see what the reception is, such as a Sunday night from 4-9PM
· Tom and Heather will work offline on finalizing details.
Meeting was adjourned. Next PTP meeting will be 3/18/14. Hope to see you then!
Attachments: 
PTP Financial Recap Report for 2013-2014 School Year

